MINUTES: April 9, 2013

Madison High School Alumni Association

The Executive Board of The Madison High School Alumni Association met in the Alumni Room of Madison Middle School at 6:30 P.M. on Tuesday, April 9, 2013. President, Gale Andrews presiding with the following members in attendance:

Gale Andrews ('71), Jerry Armour ('66) Tim Watrous ('57), Joan Zimmerle ('74) & Paula (Teeple) Gay ('68).

The meeting was called to order, followed by the reading of the March minutes by Paula Gay.

Treasurer's Report:

Gale Andrews presented the financial report. Anyone wishing to know the details of the financial report should contact Gale Andrews.

Correspondence: No correspondence to discuss.

Old Business:

Joan Zimmerle asked about the planting of trees on school grounds that was requested of the Alumni Association last year, but never finalized. Gale Andrews is going to check with Dr. Meador and/or Michelle Demps, and we will discuss at the May meeting.

Scholarship Applications:

Jerry Armour (Scholarship Chair) reported we had 10 excellent scholarship applicants and our scholarship fund will allow us to award four \$1,000 scholarships this year. The Scholarship Committee will determine the winners in the next couple of weeks.

Reminder: criteria for scholarship applicants, they must be direct descendants of MHS graduates. Other criteria are listed on the website.

Distinguished Alumni of the Year:

It was decided to list all Distinguished Alumni of the Year on the website by name, year and high school photo.

Lamination of Ram Pages:

It was decided the most economical way to laminate the old deteriorating Ram Pages is per the company that gave us the \$900 bid. Tim Watrous is working toward finalizing this project

All Class Reunion:

We will recognize any MHS teachers who would like to attend the All Class Reunion. We want to make this a special evening for each teacher by giving them a special name tag, a flower or boutonniere and treating them along with a guest to dinner.

Also it has been suggested that in place of live music at the All Class Reunion (where it's impossible to control the volume), we are going to check into possibly running music via CD through the school intercom system. We will discuss at the May meeting.

Because the registration tables have to be manned during the entire reunion, it is imperative we have at least 6 people handling this in shifts at this year's Reunion - thus relieving others to have some time to enjoy the night and visit with classmates. Currently looking for suggestions or volunteers.

Next Alumni Association meeting will be held at Madison Middle School (Alumni Room) at 6:30 pm on Tuesday, May 14, 2013.